
College of Micronesia – FSM
Institutional Assessment Plan (IAP)
Working Group Meeting Minutes

07.26.2007 2:00 PM – 3:30 PM
Present:  Ringlen Ringlen, Faustino Yarofaisung, Gardner Edgar, Karen Simion, Dayle Danis, Joe Saimon & Jimmy Hicks
The topic of discussion for the working group meeting was:

Format for Assessment Plan and Assessment Report

A webbing exercise was conducted using Inspiration 8 software to determine elements that are needed in an assessment plan and assessment report:

Assessment

I.
Plan

A.
Mission & goals

B.
Learning outcomes or objectives

C.
How to be assessed? What tools to use? What data/evidence to collect?

D.
Evaluation questions

E.
Analysis How & who?

F.
Timeline

G.
Clear assumptions

II.
Report

A.
How to use the results - closing the loop

B.
Summary of findings

C.
Answer evaluation questions

D.
Recommendations

The elements are found in virtually any format from Nicholas to NSF to ….

Based on the discussion the recommendation was made to use the National Science Foundation (NSF) format for assessment plans as a working model.  
NSF basic assessment plan format

Introduction & background

	Evaluation questions
	Data sources
	Sampling plan
	Analysis


Timeline
	Activity
	Schedule 
	Responsible


Dimensions of learning

The chair and VPSS updated the group on a meeting with FSM President Mori and the focus on quality of college graduates.  Emphasis was on the level of workforce readiness skills.  President Mori had expressed a concern from the private sector that college graduates are not necessary prepared for work – especially in the SCANS area of personal qualities.  
A detailed discussion followed involving the role of the recently adopted working definitions for dimensions of learning that include workforce readiness and general skills as well as soft skills.  Additionally discussion was how these can be implemented.  Examples were provided of ensuring student fill out themselves electronic applications for financial aid, etc.  Greater use of active and collaborative learning was also encouraged.  

Ringlen brought an opposite view from the US Ambassador who was praising the quality of graduates in a recent dinner.  It was noted that many of the graduates she noted were our honor students.  

Next meeting

The next meeting of the IAP WG will be on Thursday, August 2, 2007 at 2:00 PM in the President’s conference room.  Topics will include – structure of assessment at the college – what type of cycle might be best to meet the needs of the college.    
